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Meeting of the Finance Committee 

July 20, 1987 

New York, New York 

Messrs. Hansmann (Chairman), Brown, Goldberger, 
Vaillaud, Wolfensohn, and Mrs. Kaplan. Also Mrs. 
Labalme and Messrs. Jenkins (Assistant Treasurer) and 
Rowe . Present by invitation were Messrs. J. Murray 
Logan and William Asmundson of Rockefeller & Co . 

Mr. Straus . 

Mr . Hansmann opened the meeting at 12:30 p.m. The 
minutes of the meeting on April 24 , 1987 , were approved 
with the following correction--the sentence on the top 
of page four to read: "Mr. Rowe explained that the 
increase in staff salaries for 1987-88 was due to the 
cont.inuation of Dr . Woolf's present salary during his 
sabbatical year and a Director's salary for Dr. 
Goldberger;" etc . 

Mr. Hansmann said he had received no further reports on 
the drilling for water on the Arizona property. 

Mr. Hansmann reported that a favorable market 
opportunity to pre- refund the I nstitute's Educational 
Facilites Bond debt had not arisen. 

Mr. Hansmann informed the Connnittee that the agreement 
with tHe Bank of New York to l oan securities had been 
cancelled. Mr . Forrestal's investigations suggested 
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that the Bank's guarantee may be unenforceable. The 
matter will be investigated further and if the 
enforceability can be substantiated, the agreement 
would be reinstituted . 

The Hamilton, Johnston & Co. report of July 17, 1987, 
was reviewed. The Institute's t otal assets as of J une 
30, 1987, were $183,816,000 with equities representing 
55% and fixed income 45%. Mr. Hansmann noted that the 
Committee did not wish to see the equity portion drop 
below 50%. Rockefeller had recently outperformed the 
Hamilton, Johnston yardsticks in their total, equity 
and fixed income portfolios. 

J. Murray Logan reported for Rockefeller & Co . He 
discussed the 5500 Fund which represents less than 5% 
of the portfolio. The 5500 Fund is a partnership 
invested in small stocks. Mr . Logan noted that the 
environment had not been favorable for small companies 
since 1983 but advocated that the Inst i tute's position 
be maintained here. He also pointed out that 
Rockefeller's bond management had outperformed the 
Shearson Lehman index. He then reviewed the 
Institute ' s ten largest holdings. 

Mr. Asmundson presented Rockefeller's economic outlook 
which anticipates moderate economic growth continuing 
this year and into 1988, without a major recession. 

In reply to Mr. Hansmann's question, Mr. Logan stated 
that Rockefeller & Co. managed $2.5 b illion in its 
various portfolios. The investments in these 
portfolios tended to be similar. 

Dr. Goldberger addressed the possibility of working 
with the Faculty and Trustees t o identify new 
directions for the Institute, and the question of how 
such initiat ives might be funded . Mr . Wolfensohn saw 
this as an opportunity to break f ree from old patterns 
and to stimulate the Schools into creative planning. 
He suggested that should such proposals be approved, 
they might draw on a special fund to be created out of 
the Institute's portfolio. Mr. Hansmann commented that 
$10 million would be an appropriate sum to encourage 
the continued excellence which was the hallmark of the 
Institute. Mr. Wolfensohn asked Dr. Goldberger t o 
present the Board with a recommendation. 
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Special Accounts: 

Executive Session: 

There was then discussion of Rockefeller & Co. 's 
various special accounts. Besides the 5500 Fund, there 
are Discovery II and Pioneer II (as well as the 
Malaysia Fund and Douglas Land Corporation) . Mr . 
Wolfensohn asked Rockefeller & Co. why 22% of the 
Institute's account was invested in these special 
funds. 

Messrs. Logan and Asmundson then left the meeting and 
the Committee discussed the performance of Rockefeller 
& Co. It was agreed that Mr. James Hamilton would be 
invited to attend the October meeting to give his 
evaluation of the managers' performance . Mr. Hansmann 
stated that he was comfortable with Rockefeller & Co.: 
their investment approach was sound and did not expose 
the Institute to substantial risk on the down side. He 
also liked the breadth of their equity selections . Mr. 
Brown agreed that they were a steady group, and Mr . 
Wolfensohn said he was more comfortable with them now 
than a year ago. 

There being no further business, the meeting was 
adjourned at 2:10 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Patricia H. Labalme 
Secretary to the Corporation 
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